ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Thursday 06 November 2014 at the Heritage Centre at 12.45pm 
1. Wendy welcomed the committee
2. Present – Wendy, Geoff, Judy, Theonie, Roger, Virginia, John
3. Apologies - none
4. The Minutes of  the committee meeting held on 04 Sept 2014 were confirmed by Roger and seconded by Geoff
5. Matters arising - none
6. Charity Day – R6000 was donated to the NSRI local station 21.  The station commander, Marc May, attended bridge tea on Monday afternoon, 6th October, 2014. He received the cheque from Wendy and told those members present about the latest achievements of the NSRI station 21.

7. Financial Report – presented by Theonie. As per 06 November 2014, there is approx. R59000 in the bank and approx. R4000 in petty cash. There has been very little capital expenditure this year. 20 decks of playing cards must still be ordered and paid for. Ian-Robertson Glasgow of Bridge and Gaming (B&G), from whom we usually buy our equipment, has died. Geoff will investigate other sources for the cards unless someone else takes over B&G in the near future.
8. 10 boards were donated to the club by Coleen Camp. Judy to write a thank you letter.

9. Proposals for AGM 
a) V&R: It is proposed that: We penalize ‘slow play’.   If a table has not started the bidding process 3 minutes (??)  Before the scheduled end of the round, exceptional circumstances excluded, then that table registers ‘no play’ for the hand in question. The committee decided to refer this proposal to the TDs for their consideration. Judy to inform the TDs.
b) Judy&Theonie:  It is proposed that the daily table money on all days except Thursdays (men’s bridge) be raised from R18 to R20 for all members and from R25 to R30 for visitors and that the daily table money on Thursdays (men’s bridge) be raised from R11 to R12 for all members and to R20 for visitors. The committee decided to review this proposal once the Links have confirmed their coffee/tea price for 2015.

10. Christmas Lunch – John will liaise with Brad regarding the menu and price.
11. General 
a) Judy, Roger & Virginia will check and upgrade the labels on all the boards next week.
b) Nominations for the Fellowship Award are called for by Wendy. The committee to submit their nominees asap. The committee is reminded that the previous winners were Jill Marsh, Maureen Sands, Moira Richardson and Sue Anderson. They are further reminded of the requirements for said trophy:

 FELLOWSHIP TROPHY

"To be awarded to a regular Monday afternoon player who is devoted to the game, has bridge skills and a desire to increase the standard of their game.  Punctuality together with correct sympathetic and sportsmanlike behaviour is also part of the requirements." 
 The trophy was presented to us on 7.06.2010 with a request that it be eponymous which is why it was named the Fellowship Trophy.
c) It was suggested that the Bridge Club close for Christmas after bridge on Friday 19 December and open in 2015 on Monday 05 January. These dates are to be confirmed by Judy after consultation with the Links.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 13.20pm.

Signed …………………………………….Date………………………..
President: Wendy Mackenzie
